ORACLE (ORCL: NASDAQ)

By Kenneth Kuet

Current Price: $60


52-Week Range: 10 1/2 - 62 9/16


P/E: 126

Business Summary

The Oracle Corporation supplies software products for information management, and is the worlds second largest software company. The Company's software products can be categorized into three primary product families, Server Technologies, Application Development and Business Intelligence Tools (Oracle Financial Analyzer, Sales Analyzer, etc.). In addition to software products, the company offers consulting and systems integration services. The Company markets its products and services domestically primarily through its own direct sales, and internationally through its approximately 60 subsidiaries. 

Highlights

1) Expect EPS to grow by 35% in the next year.

2) Core database software business should continue benefiting from the growth of the Internet.

3) Focused on developing partnerships to provide services rather than growing its internal consulting business.

4) Auto-Xchange: software to handle Ford's $300 billion automotive supply chain with suppliers, dealers, and consumers. The Ford/Oracle venture announced in November 1999 brings the automotive community together via the Internet. It is an open network where the entire automotive supply chain will benefit from online trading, real-time supply chain management, and collaborative product innovation. 

5) Oracle Exchange: companies can transact their business on Oracle Exchange, the premier e-business marketplace designed to enable Internet supply chain networks to dramatically increase purchasing and operating efficiencies.

Valuation

Oracle shares have soared incredibly in the past seven months.  Oracle continues to outperform its 52-week highs and is about to do so again.  Thus, Oracle could be an overvalued stock right.  However, through innovation and creativity, Oracle has laid the groundwork for the future in producing software for e-Commerce.  I believe that if we can pick up the stock at a discount, we can make a modest earning within our timeframe with a predicted positive earnings report set to be announced on March 6. 

